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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Environment Committee 
26 June 2023 

 
PRESENT: Councillors Dennett(Chairman) J.Abraham, and Wood 
IN ATTENDANCE: Clerk J Haslope 
 

Minute No. 
ENV 23/ 

 

9. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs Black & Holborn submitted apologies  

10. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – Cllr J.Abraham 

declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute No. ENV 23/14.2. 
 

11. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 22 MAY 2023 – Resolved - that the minutes be 
approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

 

12. PUBLIC FORUM - There was no public speaking 

13. CLERK’S REPORT 

13.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that the bus stop posters had been replaced with artwork 

from South Hunsley School at a cost of £49. It was noted that the Tree Officer from ERYC had 

confirmed that 2 new cherry trees in upright form will be planted on New Walk probably during 

Jan/Feb 2024.  The Humber Road car park is being used by Yorkshire Water’s contractor whilst 

work on the drains on Ings Lane is being carried out, and in return they are going to make repairs to 

the front of the Village Hall and the bottom of Grange Lane.  It was agreed that a request for repair 

to the potholes at the entrance to the Riverside Walkway should also be made.  It was also noted that 

the clerk had approved expenditure of £20 for the Ferriby Shed to refurbish the Conservation 

Society bench on the Riverside Walkway.  Finally it was reported that the gate to Blaskett Pond has 

been damaged. The farm is currently working with a company who could repair the gate at cost so it 

was agreed that up to £1000 could be spent. 

13.2. The current financial report was reviewed.  No concerns were raised. 
 

14. OTHER MATTERS 

14.1. Village Taskforce Walkabout – The outcome of the walkabout was reviewed and it was agreed that 

it had be a successful event and many issues had been addressed. 

14.2. The Triangle - The grass maintenance of The Triangle and the correspondence relating to it was 

discussed.  It was agreed that ERYC would be contacted to see if the current cutting schedule could 

be delayed a month, and if not the views of all the residents in the area would need to be considered 

about the future management of the area. 

14.3. Crossroad Sign – It was agreed that the quotation of £343 from Ferriby Shed to remake the 

crossroad sign should be accepted. 

14.4. Humber Road Car Park – It was noted that there were no issues of antisocial behaviour at the 

current time as the Yorkshire Water contractor was using a lot of the car park space.  It was agreed to 

revisit the issue should the need arise. 

14.5. Bus Stops – It was agreed that SJK Garden Services would carry out maintenance work on the 

Melton Road and War Memorial bus stops at a cost of £120 per bus stop.  It was also agreed that the 

offer from the Ferriby Shed to repair the window frame on the Co-op bus stop would be accepted. 

 

The meeting closed at : 9.50am 

Date of next meeting :  24 July 2023 


